Summer 2022
Dear First Grade Families,

Welcome to a new school year!  We are very excited to be working with your children.  We always invest a lot of time at the beginning of the year, building a classroom community. Over the first weeks of school we’ll engage in activities that introduce routines and procedures (classroom and schoolwide), and on getting to know each other.  

We will slowly begin to introduce parts of our regular homework the second week of school.  A full explanation of procedures and expectations will be shared at Back-to-School Night. Please fill out the Parent Survey and return it in your child’s homework folder.  We understand that you have filled out an emergency card for the office.  Our survey will be for our use only.  We want to know the BEST way to get in touch with you and whom we should contact first, for example.  Thank you for filling out one more form!  
We are looking for a parent or parents to volunteer to come up to school and take portraits of each first grade student for our classroom bulletin boards.  We will gladly reimburse any costs incurred in printing the pictures.  Check in with your child’s teacher if you can take the pictures for your child’s class.
The first bit of homework, which will start immediately, is for your child to read for at least 15 minutes every day.  You can read with your child or they can read alone, they just need to read every day.  The rest of the homework will come home with an explanation once it begins.  We will discuss all of this further at Back-to-School Night.

Please check your child’s backpack each day.  Even if your child doesn’t have homework, there may be important papers in their homework folder from us or from the school.  We also need your assistance in helping us deal with ants.  When children bring food and drink to school, crumbs and drips attract ants.  By sending your child’s lunch in tightly sealed containers or bags and by checking for crumbs and drips every night in their backpacks, you can help us prevent an afternoon backpack swarm.  Everybody hates these. Also, remember that lunches are outside and may get warm if not in insulated containers.
A few requests for you and your child:

· We are asking for a $25 donation to cover the expenses for school supplies.  We will provide everything that they will need in the classroom.  Please do not send in any sort of school supplies with your child.   Special items can become a real distraction. Please label the envelope you send in with $25 in cash and your child’s name, so that we can track the money.
· Please DO NOT send your child to school if they are ill. Please send a note with your child when they return so that we can mark their absence appropriately.  

· Please write your child’s name on EVERYTHING your child wears or carries to school.  Lunch boxes are separated from your child’s backpack, and are often left in the lunch area, so they really need to be labeled.  If your child’s name is written in sweaters and jackets, we can return them instead of putting them into “lost and found.”

· The asphalt at our school is very uneven and the walk up to the yard is on an incline.  It is very important for your child to wear appropriate shoes to school each day. The shoes should be closed-toed and have no heel.

We look forward to meeting each one of you and sharing this year with your family.  We hope that you will come to us with any questions or concerns that you might have and we assure you that we will do our best to answer them.  Please use our email addresses to stay in touch.  Just remember that we are with your children during the day; so don’t expect us to answer your emails while we are teaching.  If you need to reach us urgently, call the office to leave a message.  
Our best,

Your first grade team

Tracy (Rm. 21)

Sandra (Rm. 22)


Kathi (Rm. 23)

Tmr3951@lausd.net
Sandra.martinez2@lausd.net        
KXS7825@lausd.net
